
















Graduate becomes SA’s first UN Youth Representative     
by Abigail Khoo 

The United Nations Youth Representative for Australia is a little closer 
to home this year after Bachelor of Management (Marketing) graduate, Dan 
Ryan (pictured right), became the first South Australian to be appointed to 
the role. 

Ryan’s role involves a national listening tour of all states and territories to 
consult with Australian youth and run workshops, before giving a speech in 
the United Nations (UN) General Assembly in New York in September. He 
will then report back on another tour around the country. 

Ryan says his vision is to empower and engage the youth of Australia by 
bringing his five years of professional experience and his skill set in mar-
keting and social media to the role. 

“More than 6000 people will have direct, face-to-face interaction with someone who will represent them at the UN General 
Assembly,” he says. 

“They are going to have the opportunity to present what’s important to them directly to someone who’s outside the sphere of 
government, politics and policy.” 

And he has opened the communication channels to organisations and young people all across Australia through his distinc-
tive website, http://www.unyouthrep.com.

The platform offers young people the opportunity to identify and share solutions that are working in their local community. 

“It takes them five minutes to enter a solution to a problem, which populates a map to show where it’s happening,” Ryan 
says. 

“The vision is to be able to create synergies right across Australia. 

“People can write, like, rate, discuss, tweet and share it. If a solution is working in Meningie, why can’t it work in Mel-
bourne?” 

From graffiti removal to healthy lunch schemes, from addressing minority disadvantage to refugee issues, contributions and 
discussions will go into reports which will be sent to MPs and senators in local areas, calling for action and change on the 
issues that matter to young Australians across the country. 

Ryan was working on social development programs with Austraining International before he accepted the role in early May. 
Austraining provided principal sponsorship and he is continuing to raise supporting sponsorship for his role, which is a volun-
tary position. 

Ryan is no stranger to the voluntary world. He volunteered for about two months in Cambodia, was the promotions manager 
for the Live Below the Line campaign and the state coordinator for the Global Poverty Project. 

He also has extensive skills developed through his professional and public speaking experience. 
At 19, Ryan became marketing coordinator at Harris Scarfe, finishing his marketing degree with three years of work experi-
ence. 

“My passion is simply connecting with people and making a difference,” he said. 

“It’s motivated by my personal faith, what I believe the purpose of life is about and on an experience base. 

“Out of over a billion that live in extreme poverty, some of those are friends from overseas or even Australia, so when I see 
those types of numbers, faces, names and personalities come to mind. 

“That’s going to motivate me to use these skills in the best possible way.” 

For more information and to support Ryan on his journey, visit www.unyouthrep.com.

REFERENCE: (http://w3.unisa.edu.au/unisanews/2012/June/story4.asp) accessed 2012/08/12 at 0852am. Copyright permission granted by Catherine Daniel. 
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POSTSCRIPT 

I wish to acknowledging the long service offered to 
UNAA(SA) by our retiring President, Heather 
Southcott. She joined our Executive Committee in 
1983, becoming President in 1984. She has been such 
a tower of strength over these many years, 
demonstrating her commitment and support in our 
role of publicising the core ideals of the United 
Nations and its many agencies. Standing down 
because of health and mobility considerations, she is 
still as committed as ever to our work. 

I also acknowledge the effort of the members of our 
Executive Committee who have recently resigned. 
Hallam Gray has been such a help not only as our 
Thursday volunteer, but also in the support he has 
given by looking after the UN Youth SA and the 
Status of Women Committee audits, together with is 
his wide experience and sound advice on tax and 
constitutional issues. Greg Corbett has been very 
helpful with our web page, but has found his 
involvement with the local Japanese community, his 
studies and new family leaves him insufficient time 
to continue with UNAA(SA). For 8 years Manijeh 
Shahzadeh has been the representative on our 
committee from the SA Baha’I Council. We are 
going to miss the contribution so willingly offered 
by Hal, Greg and Manijeh. 

We wish them all good health, and hopefully 
ongoing interest and participation in our activities. 
Thank you. 

We would also like to thank the outgoing UN Youth 
SA president Matilde Weise and all their committee 
members for this past year). And congratulate 
Matthew Traeger as the new President, and 
welcome the new committee, and look forward to 
working with them for the coming year. 

 

UN DAY DINNER 4th NOVEMBER 

Enclosed with this newsletter there is an invitation 
to the 2012 UN Day Dinner. Our speaker will be 
Robyn Layton AO QC. This is our main fund raising 
event each year. Book early—last year all seats were 
pre-booked. It will be at Mings Palace Restaurant at 
7.00 pm. 4th November 2012. 

 

WORLD HUMANITARIAN DAY 

The UNAA has planned an Australia-wide round of 
activities to celebrate the World Humanitarian Day 
on 19th August. World Humanitarian Day especially 
honours the aid workers who risk their lives to help 
others during times of disaster. It also aims to 
highlight the importance of humanitarian efforts 
around the world. 

For example, over the past year Australian aid has 
supported United Nations agencies working to help 
over 300,000 people fleeing the most severe drought 
in decades in Somalia, and some 90,000 Syrian 
refugees crossing the border to avoid conflict.  

To celebrate World Humanitarian Day 2012 the 
United Nations Association of Australia SA in 
conjunction with their charity partners Anglicare-
Magdalene Centre and Foodbarn will be providing 
lunch for 80 homeless and disadvantaged people on 
Tuesday 28th August. Lunch will be prepared by 
Staff and Students of Regency Park Hospitality 
School ,in conjunction with Executive Chef Tze 
Khaw and Staff of the Adelaide Convention. 

There will also be a screening of the 2012 World 
Humanitarian Day Film on the big screen in Rundle 
Mall. 

 

UNAA AND SEVENHILL WINE OFFER 

We have arranged with Sevenhill winery in the 
Clare Valley an offer of premium wines as a 
fundraiser for UNAA Australia wide. Sevenhill was 
established by the Jesuits in 1851. 

You will shortly receive information about this 
offer. We commend this to all our members and 
friends. Note that while orders are for carton 
quantities you can choose a variety of the different 
wines on offer in a carton. 

 

John Crawford, President.
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